

Old Eglish Road Dungannon BT71 7BE

Tel: (028) 87 727277 Fax (028) 87 727610

2/5/2023

Dear Parent/Guardian

Due to industrial action we are unable to offer an after-school transfer test club to our Primary 6 pupils who wish to sit the new Entrance Assessment in November 2023.

Your child must sit the SEAG Entrance Assessment if they want to apply for a place in one of the following schools:

St. Patrick's Academy Dungannon St. Joseph's Grammar School, Donaghmore The Royal School Dungannon

I will be offering two 1 hour sessions per week for children wishing to sit the new Entrance Assessment. These will take place during the school day.

If you would like your child to participate in these sessions please complete the form by Tuesday 9th May 2023.

I will be putting up the papers on to Google classroom from Monday 15th May to the end of the summer. Answers for parents will also be provided and it is vitally important that parents mark the tests before they are uploaded to Google classroom.

At the beginning of each week I will post 2 papers. Your child will also complete 2 papers per week in class.

As with any programme or initiative there are costs to be met including purchase of paper, photocopying charges, staff wages for time spent photocopying/uploading on to Google classroom. Your child will receive work for over the Summer holidays.

We are asking for £100 from each child who participates in these online/during the school classes to cover all the aforementioned costs. The £100 is made up of the following (£50 to cover putting up work on to Google classroom from week commencing 15th May 2023 and over the Summer and printing of papers and the remaining £50 is to cover the printing of the booklets for the children from September to end of November/beginning of December and for putting up work on Google classroom from September to November and over the Halloween holidays.)

The £100 can be paid in two instalments, £50 now and the second instalment of £50 at the beginning of September 2023.

This contribution is critical to the delivery of the online classes/ during the school day Transfer Club and I'm sure you'll agree is excellent value for money for the outcomes delivered.

If you feel your child is ready to transfer to a Grammar School and would like him/her to participate in these online classes, please return the reply slip below via email to info@windmillintegrated.dungannon.ni.sch.uk .Upon receipt of your email a payment option will be set up on your School Money account.

As soon as the school receives the payment for the transfer test papers via School Money, I will release the test papers and revision work on Google classroom. Your child will be given a code to access material for the new Entrance Assessment.

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me via email at info@windmillintegrated.dungannon.ni.sch.uk

Yours sincerely	
Sandra Ferguson Principal	
2/5/23	
Dear Mrs Ferguson	
I would like my child to apply for a Post-Primary place St Patrick's Academy, Dungannon St Joseph's Grammar School Donaghmore The Royal School, Dungannon	ce in :
I give permission for my child to participate in the on agree to pay the relevant costs via School Money	
I am aware that it is my responsibility to register my Assessment.	child to sit the SEAG Entrance
Child's Name:	
Signed:	(Parent/Guardian)